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UPPER DARBY >> The proposed
Clifton Heights middle school
may have dominated the discus-
sion of Upper Darby School Dis-
trict facilities over the past school
year, but an update at a recent
school board meeting showed all
that has been accomplished, and
more to come, to improve their ex-
isting facilities.
A presentation by district ad-

ministrators to the school board
at its facilities and operations
committee meeting this week de-
tailed more than $8.6 million in
capital improvements through-
out the district that have been
completed, or will be completed,
from the 2018-19 school year un-
til school doors open up again on
Aug. 26.
One of the largest projects was

an HVAC update at Beverly Hills
Middle School. The chiller was re-

placed at a cost of $616,000. The
school also had its front doors re-
placed for $38,000. Hillcrest El-
ementary had its front doors re-
placed as well for $26,000.
A long slate of projects will be

completed this summer and ac-
count for the rest of the funds that
have been appropriated.
Upper Darby High School took

the bulk of this funding, spending
$1.9 million to renovate a dozen
bathrooms in the school of 3,700
students and to replace the track
and field for $2.1 million.
The bathrooms have long been

discussed at facilities meeting for
their deteriorating conditions.
The renovated lavatories include
eight in the C wing and two each
in the D wing and the gym lobby.
Another point of consterna-

tion has been the condition of
the school’s football field and
the locker rooms. Administra-
tors and school board directors
late last month broke ground on

a new track and field to benefit
the school’s various athletic pro-
grams and the district as a whole.
The main gym floor will also be
refinished with the new district
logo for $43,000; replacing the
football lockers accounts for an-
other $31,000.
Highland Park Elementary

reaped its share of the capital
funds with $1.5 million being
spent to replace an HVAC unit
and another $1 million for roof
replacement.
Decades-old fire alarm sys-

tems at Highland Park and Pri-
mos elementary schools were re-
placed at approximately $190,000
each. There are PA (Public An-
nouncement) system and clock
replacements at Hillcrest, Pri-
mos andWestbrook Park elemen-
tary schools cost approximately
$126,000 for each building.
Other capital projects for the

summer included: spot floor re-
placement at the high school, Bev-

erly Hills and the Bywood, Gar-
rettford, Primos and Stonehu-
rst Hills elementary schools for a
combined total of $88,000;
Various masonry projects at

Beverly Hills and Drexel Hill
middle schools, the Kindergarten
Center, and Bywood, Garrettford,
Primos and Westbrook Park ele-
mentary schools for $89,000;

And playground upgrades at
the high school, the Kindergar-
ten Center, Bywood, Highland
Park and Hillcrest elementary
schools for $189,000.
Phase onewindow replacement

was expected to finish at Beverly
Hills this summer for $520,000,
but district Controller Marvin
Lee said the manufacturing of
the windows has been delayed by
six weeks.
Lee also said an estimated

$20,000 will be spent for two
rounds of mass-trapping and pes-
ticide spraying for pest control.
Decluttering buildings, working
with building cleaners, identify-
ing access points and food man-
agement are ways the district will
try to control the rodents and in-
sects in the buildings.
A complete list of capital proj-

ects as presented on July 23
can be found online at https://
go.boarddocs.com/pa/udar/
Board.nsf/Public.
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TINICUM >> An airport parking lot’s switch
to a cleaner fuel source for its shuttle buses
has been recognized for its positive effects
on the environment.
Colonial Airport Parking, in the Lester

section of the township, was lauded with
the Environmental Excellence Award by
the Eastern Pennsylvania Alliance for
Clean Transportation (EP-ACT) for con-
verting its fleet of shuttle buses from a gas-
oline engine system to propane. The switch
is expected to save 730,000 pounds of car-
bon dioxide from emission into the atmo-
sphere over the lifetime of the buses.
“It was probably the proudestmoment in

my professional career,” said Colonial Air-
port Parking Vice President John Groden
when he first heard about the honor back
in May. “I try to be just as conscious about
the environment at work and home.”
Moving its 10, 14-passenger buses to

propane was a voluntary move starting in
2015, according to Groden.
“I did the research and I heard a lot of

different stories,” said Groden about using
propane autogas. “The Delaware Author-

ity for Regional Transit had been switch-
ing buses over to the ROUSH (CleanTech)
propane system, and I’ve heard other great
successes with it.”
Groden even went out to the corpo-

rate headquarers of ROUSH, an industry
leader in alternative fuel vehicles, in Li-
vonia, Michigan, as part of his research.
He started the conversionwith two of his

buses first and slowly progressed with the
conversion up until his full dedication to
propane in April of this year. Along theway,
Colonial was one of 16 municipalities and
businesses to receive a grant from Pennsyl-
vania Department of Environmental Pro-
tection’s Alternative Fuels Incentive Grants
program last year. The grant for $66,000
helped Groden convert four new buses.
On top of saving almost tens of thou-

sands of gasoline gallon equivalents a year,
using propane was a smart business move
that will save $80,000 in fuel and mainte-
nance costs annually.
“Propane burns hotter and cleaner so

the oil looks new,” said Groden. He added
that he was nervous about the change,
but his savings have been “almost to the
penny” of what he calculated before un-
dertaking this venture.
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Beverly Hills Middle School
is getting some major capital
improvements, including a new
chiller for their air-conditioning
system.
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